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Destination Groton Committee- Meeting minutes- 01/12/2022 5pm

Attendees via zoom

Committee Members: Jeff Gordon, Greg Sheldon, Julie Platt, Mairi Elliott

Absent:  Joni Parker- Roach

Also Present:
 Mark Haddad

Meeting opened by Mr. Haddad

First order of business: Review charge.  All in attendance stood by the current charge and agreed it is well written- no changes requested.
Second order of business: Assign Chair, Vice-Chair and Clerk positions

Jeff Gordon nominated Greg Sheldon for Chair- unanimous votes in favor (by roll-call)
Mairi Elliott nominated Jeff Gordon for Vice Chair- in response Mr. Gordon nominated Mairi Elliott

Ms. Elliott expressed that while excited to be on the committee she did not think her particular skill set would be best utilized in that role and declined the nomination.

Jeff Gordon then nominated Julie Platt who also declined the nomination due to having too many other projects she is currently working on. 

Jeff Gordan than accepted the original nomination- votes taken- Unanimous (by roll-call)
Discussion was had around the Clerk position; Mrs. Platt had already expressed not being interested in that position. 

Mairi Elliott volunteered- Votes taken- unanimous (by roll-call)
Chair- Greg Sheldon, Vice Chair- Jeff Gordon Clerk- Mairi Elliott

Discussion points: 

Greg Sheldon brought up possible addition of new member(s) of committee from different geographic locations in town to ensure each side has representation.   Jeff Gordon suggested talent would be higher on his list for requirements for new members.   This led to a discussion of starting an advisory board of current Town committee members that would be best suited to advise us as we move forward.   All members agreed this seemed like the best way forward for us as opposed to adding new members at this time, leaving it open for future additions as we assess the need for them.   Greg Sheldon suggested that all members research the committees we would like to pull from for the advisory board. To be discussed at next meeting. Jeff Gordon suggested adding a Chamber of Commerce member to the advisory board. 

Next discussion point brought to the table by Greg was to determine what are the issues to solve for the town and to hold events for public forum around this topic. Suggested locations were: Prescott school, The Center and the Groton Inn.   To be discussed further at next meeting. 

What can we do to add Value?  Strategic marketing plans, identifying, applying for/obtaining Grants, Regional outreach to be discussed further at next meeting.
Next discussion point: Future meeting times

Mark Haddad suggested Wednesday at 6pm as it accommodates all committee members schedules. Jeff Gordon requested to not have them on the 3rd Wednesday of the month. The Committee settled on twice a week on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the week. Next meeting to be held 1/26/2022 at 6pm. 

Next discussion: 

Jeff Gordon asked Mr. Haddad what would be a great benefit we could provide to him through this committee, he stated an Economic Development Director/Grant writer position would be a big win for him. 

At 5:47pm discussion was then over and Greg Sheldon Closed the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mairi Elliot, Clerk

Town Manager


Mark W. Haddad
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Select Board





Rebecca H. Pine, Chair


Alison S. Manugian, Vice Chair


Peter S. Cunningham, Clerk


Joshua A. Degen, Member


John F. Reilly, Member
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